
SCAF Orange County 
Board Meeting 

December 21, 2021 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Board members present:  Jeff Berry (President); Diana LaMar (Vice President); CJ Wanser 
Secretary/Treasurer; Richard Davis (Training Chair); Robert Mitchell, Asst. Training Chair); Larry 
Brennan Appointed Member; Joyce Phelps (Past President).  Members present:  John Perez, 
and John Montrella. 
 
Move to approve the SCAF OC Board minutes from September 28, 2021.  MSP Diana will send 
the approved minutes to Steve Marshall for posting on BIG SCAF website. 
 
CJ reported that the budget remains the same at $1,467.15.  Response from inquiry if returning 
for 2022 season:  Yes = 19, No = 6, and No Response = 13. 
 
Richard Davis stated that he is available to assist with training but will not be on deck.  NFHS 
testing is currently on hold.  There are questions regarding DragonFly (for testing and 
insurance).  CJ offered to assisted Richard and Joyce with access to DragonFly. 
 
January 5, 2022 is the first OC meeting for the 2022 season.  Goal is to start on-deck training by 
February 7, 2022.  Diana will forward forms and information used last year to Richard Davis. 
 
2022 Assignor’s Fee is $110 for returning officials and $107 for new officials.  It is the official’s 
responsibility to check and verify COVID protocols at various sites prior to accepting an 
assignment.  Currently there are 227 meets and 309 slots for officials. 
 
Information was given to BIG SCAF for posting.  No updates yet.  Bill Sullivan is the new 
president elect.  Virgis Travis is mailing the NFHS rule books to Jeff.  Board will help to distribute 
to OC members. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 


